APPEALS PANEL 3

WEDNESDAY 20 OCTOBER 2004 AT 10.00 AM

PRESENT:
Councillor Collier (as substitute for Councillor Dodd), Graham and Weedall.

1.
APPOINTMENT OF CHAIRMAN

RESOLVED – That Councillor Weedall be appointed as Chairman of Appeals Panel No. 3 for the municipal year 2004/05.  Councillor Weedall thereupon took the Chair.

2.
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

Apologies for absence were submitted from Councillor Dodd.

3.
PUBLIC AND PRESS

RESOLVED - That in accordance with Section 100A(4) of the Local Government Act 1972, the Public and Press were excluded from the meeting during consideration of the following item of business on the grounds that it involves the likely disclosure of exempt information, as defined in Paragraph Number 1 of Part 1 of Schedule 12A of the 1972 Local Government Act.  

4.
REGRADING APPEAL

Consideration was given to a regrading appeal lodged on behalf of the Gallery Assistants at Tullie House against the decision of the Staffing Forum to reject an application for regrading of the above posts from their present grade of Scale 2 to a new grade of Scale 3/4 on the grounds of increased duties and responsibilities.  Following the Staffing Forum the Appellants were appealing against the decision, but with an amendment that they be regraded from their present grade of Scale 2 to a new grade of Scale 3.

The Appeals Panel had been circulated with a number of documents submitted by both the Appellants and by the Head of Culture, Leisure and Sport, a letter from the Executive Director notifying staff of the outcome of their original regrading request, a letter of appeal and the procedure for hearing Grading Appeals.

The Appeals Panel having heard the submission made on behalf of the Appellants and by the Head of Culture, Leisure and Sport, the parties concerned withdrew from the meeting to enable the Panel to give detailed consideration to the matter.

RESOLVED  :

1.
The Panel concluded that the application from the Gallery Assistants at Tullie House could not be supported in that the main criteria used to assess regrading claims is “increased duties and responsibilities”.  The Panel felt that based upon the details of the application made on behalf of the Gallery Assistants at Tullie House, this could not be claimed and there was no evidence to show that their duties and responsibilities had increased in the time since the original job description was written.  However, the Panel recognised that there had been changes and developments in both the methods and procedures of working practices over the years but did not consider that these constituted an increase in duties or responsibilities that could be identified as work being carried out at a higher level, such as to justify a regrade.

2.
The Panel did however strongly recommend that management should look further at the position when Gallery Assistants at Tullie House are asked to act up as Duty Officers or carry out additional duties and should be remunerated at that rate.

(The meeting ended at 12.15 am)

